## EAST GRAND FORKS PUBLIC SCHOOLS

INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT #595 P.O. Box 151 EAST GRAND FORKS, MN 56721 (218) 773 - 3494

**Dear Parents: THIS IS IMPORTANT!** 

Part of the re-entry plan from the State of Minnesota includes school districts implement a monitoring and exclusion for illness plan as one of the many actions we must take to slow the spread of the COVID-19 virus.

OUR SAYING IS: STAY HOME IF YOU ARE SICK.

Monitoring for illness along with, masking, routines of hygiene education and practices, daily cleaning of high touch surfaces throughout the day, building level COIVD-19 program coordination, limiting visitors/volunteers/ external groups, and discontinuing large gatherings/activities that do not allow for social distancing, are the best practices we are implementing to keep everyone as healthy as possible.

Our plan includes parents monitoring for symptoms of COVID-19 each morning before students come to school.

In order for you as a parent to monitor for symptoms of illness, you will need to be log into PARENTVUE in SYNERGY. THIS NOTE IS TO MAKE SURE YOU CAN LOG INTO PARENTVUE BEFORE SCHOOL STARTS.

Attached is the letter that shows you how to log-in and where you can download the PARENTVUE app. The PARENTVUE app login is the same login as the one you use on the computer.

If you are new to PARENTVUE you will need an activation key. Please check with the school your child attends. They can provide you with the activation key.

More information to come on this before school starts. Please watch for Text Alerts and EMAILS.

In this packet you will find the DECISION TREE every district in the state must use, how to log into PARENTVUE and/or DOWNLOAD APP.

Our goal is to keep everyone safe, so we can have all our kids in school!

Thank you for your cooperation and help in keeping our Green Team healthy! If you have questions you can follow-up with Suraya Driscoll.

Suraya Driscoll

sdriscoll@egf.k12.mn.us OFFICE: 218-793-2901 CELL: 701-317-0710